WYCOMBE WANDERERS SPORTS AND EDUCATION TRUST
MONTHLY REPORT FOR WYCOMBE WANDERERS TRUST – July 2022

Trustees
There are 8 Trustees on the Trustee Board of WWSET. Yvette Thomas and I represent Wycombe Wanderers Trust; Ian Keizner and Adam Velasco represent WWFC, and Karen Adams Robinson, Gina Allan, Dave Cove and Derek Lovelock are independent members. Dave Cove is the Interim Chair. 
This report summarises the current and recent activities of WWSET and the input of your Trust representatives.

Equality Diversity & Inclusion

Paul Foley (Head of WWSET) and I are members of WWFC’s Equality, Diversity, Inclusion and Safeguarding Working Group which meets monthly.

Trustee Responsibilities

As an outcome of preparation work for the submission of WWSET’s Capability Code of Practice, the following Lead Trustee appointments have been made:

Safeguarding: Karen Adams Robinson
EDI: Peter Lerner
Environmental Sustainability: Adam Velasco

All Quarters
All Quarters meetings continue to be facilitated and administered by Paul Foley and have amassed a hard working core group of experts in the fields of EDI, Disability, Inclusion of local Ethnic and Faith Communities, Womens’ and Girls’ issues, and the needs of people from the LGTB+ communities. They continue to be held at Adams Park on the first Tuesday of every month (6.30pm: also via Zoom) and Directors of both WW Trust and WWFC have been present at both meetings, enabling some of the good ideas to be escalated. The next meeting will be on 2nd August.
Wycombe Wanderers Foundation
As from 1st September, Wycombe Wanderers Sports and Education Trust will be re-named Wycombe Wanderers Foundation, in recognition of its wider remit.   
Head of WWSET
The excellent Paul Foley is sadly leaving WWSET in August, for a role at Fulham FC Foundation, which is much nearer to his home. Trust members will remember Paul’s superb address to the Trust AGM a few years ago, and under his leadership, WWSET has gone from strength to strength as WWFC’s associated charity working in the local community.
Both Yvette and I are closely involved in the recruitment process for Paul’s successor.
Please contact me if you need any more information.

Peter Lerner: 28th July 2022








